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State Deputy’s Message   
 

Hello to all my Brother 

Knights of Newfoundland 

and Labrador. It is a great 

pleasure for me to welcome 

our new Editor of the 

Knightly News, Brother 

Roland Castillo, to our State 

personnel team. I would also 

like to thank the out-going 

Editor, Brother Bob Miller for 

his efforts in the past number 

of years keeping everyone up 

to date on news in our 

jurisdiction. Great job, Brother 

Bob! To make this newsletter 

successful, we need the 

support of every member of 

the Knights of Columbus in 

Newfoundland and Labrador. 

Your support can be shown 

by simply submitting items to 

Brother Roland Castillo to be 

published in the Newsletter. 

This is a way for every council 

to share ideas and activities 

that are taking place in 

different councils and gain 

new insights from each 

other.  

As your State Deputy, I 

want to thank you for the 

confidence you have shown 

in me by electing me to this 

position at State Convention 

in May 2021. I, along with 

your full State Executive, am 

here to help and guide the 

jurisdiction to a successful 

year. This can be done only 

with the cooperation of 

everyone from the State 

Executive, District Deputies, 

State-appointed Personnel, 

Grand Knights and their 

elected Council Officers and 

all our individual members 

in the jurisdiction. Don’t be 

shy about stepping forward 

Knightly News 
      September 15, 2021 Volume 20, Issue 1 

 

“Without new members, the 

writing is on the wall.” 
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to help with activities in your 

council or volunteering to 

take on a director’s role when 

the need is there. The more 

help we get, the less work for 

everyone. Remember, many 

hands make light work! 

As per usual, we will be 

looking to grow the 

membership in our 

jurisdiction as well as having 

strong, active programs that 

will be visible to prospects 

that are looking to join our 

ranks. Many members often 

say that membership is all 

about the numbers and the 

more I think about it, this 

statement has a great deal of 

truth in it. Just look at your 

own council and try to 

imagine where your council 

will be in 5-10 years if you do 

not grow the membership. 

Every council needs new 

members to continue our 

works and therefore it is way 

for our councils to survive. 

Without new members, the 

writing is on the wall. 

So far, this Columbian year 

we have had 14 new members 

join in July and August and 

there are approximately 20 

new prospects waiting to join 

a council. Congratulations to 

the successful recruiting 

councils and to the councils 

that will soon be signing up 

new members.  

On behalf of State Council, I 

welcome everyone back to 

their respective council 

meetings which will start, for 

most councils, in September 

after a summer break. Thank 

you to the councils that kept 

activities and programs going 

throughout the summer 

months and let’s get on with 

all the work of helping the 

Church through the Knights 

of Columbus COVID 

Recovery Program as a means 

of getting more people back 

into our churches. 

To conclude, let’s get the ball 

rolling in our individual 

councils to continue with 

strong programs and as a 

result the whole jurisdiction 

of Newfoundland and 

Labrador will benefit and 

have a great year in all 

respects.  

To all members and their 

families, Be Safe, Be Healthy! 

Fraternally, 

Pat Gambin 

State Deputy 
 

 

 

 

Message from State Chaplain 
 

May the Lord’s Blessings be 

with you!   

Let us praise God for His 

goodness to us all! We are just 

preparing to wrap up from 

this summer season and all 

our young girls and boys have 

returned to their studies and 

routines. Our young adults 

are back to their campus. We 

have been fortunately here in 

Newfoundland and Labrador 

to experience the easing and 

lifting of many covid 

restrictions that were in place 

over the past number of 

months. We are praying to 

God that a fourth wave does 

not arrive so that we may 

have some normalcy in our 

lives and our relationships. 

We are coming back to church 

celebrating and hoping to 

being nourished by the Word 

of God and the Most Holy 

Sacrament in Communion.  

While many of us have 

become accustomed to our 



arm chair religion live-

streamed to homes Saturday 

evening or Sunday mornings, 

many wonder and ponder the 

need to return to the church 

for spiritual nourishment. 

After all, it’s pretty cozy at 

home, isn’t it??? 

For our true shut-ins, who are 

no longer physically able to 

attend mass, and who have 

journeyed to the church over 

their entire lives, God gives 

them great comfort with their 

TV mass. Yet many of them 

speak to whom they miss the 

most, apart from not seeing 

friends in church, the 

Eucharist. The witness of their 

faith-filled lives teaches us 

that mass is a genuine, 

personal encounter, not only 

with those gathered with 

them, but most particularly, 

with Jesus in the Holy 

Communion. They teach us 

who is truly important in this 

life - Jesus the Lord. Holy 

Communion to them is truly 

the Bread of Life. No matter 

how beautiful TV mass is 

celebrated, they miss Jesus. 

They truly desire to be present 

at mass and can’t be. 

However, you and I can be, 

and we should be. We are the 

people who can return to 

mass and carry the love and 

prayers of these shut-ins with 

us. After all, we are 

commanded to love God and 

our neighbor as ourselves. We 

should be blessed to be able to 

carry out these good works 

for our shut-ins. Let us be the 

ones to place the prayers of 

their hearts on the paten, and 

the love of their hearts on the 

chalice, that as the gifts are 

transformed into the Body 

and Blood of Jesus, and as 

Jesus holds them in His heart, 

that we may be too held in 

His heart. It is Jesus that 

strengthens and nourishes us 

for the good work.  

So my dear brothers and 

sisters, may the good Lord 

that gives us life, breath, and 

faith, inspire us to move out 

of the comfort of our homes 

into the Joy of His home as 

with gratitude we lovingly 

return to His Holy Mass and 

to “Jesus the Bread of Life”.  

Rev. Jeff Kolnel 

State Chaplain 

Message from State 

Secretary 
 

Brothers, first of all, let me 

welcome our new Public 

Relations and Knightly News 

Editor, Roland Castillo. 

Knightly News is an 

important service that lets us 

know what is happening in 

our districts. Congratulations 

to Brother Pat Gambin for 

taking on the important role 

as State Deputy. A big thank 

you to our Immediate Past 

State Deputy, Gordon 

Lannon, who has worked 

tirelessly and led us through a 

difficult two years. Now it’s 

time to pick ourselves up and 

move forward. As we slowly 

progress out of COVID, many 

councils are now starting to 

get back into full or expanded 

operations and programs. 

We have changed our State 

Directory from a hard printed 

copy to an online version 

mainly due to cost. Also, the 

many changes in council 

positions made it difficult to 

keep track of who was 

occupying important council 

positions at any given time. 

The latest copy of our State 

Directory is available and will 

be issued shortly. In any 

event, should you wish a copy 

please sent me an email. In 

the meantime, please inform 

me of any changes to your 

council structure i.e GK, FS or 

Chaplin or service program 

positions. We use this same 

master list of names and 

emails to create group emails 

for all our mailings.  

 

Take advantage of our Fall 

Lottery ticket draw to earn 

much needed funds for your 

council. Fall assessments 



notices have been issued. You 

will notice that Council 

assessment amounts have 

been cut in half to assist 

councils get their finances 

back in order. Your State 

Council is here to assist you. 

Contact us should you need 

any assistance. Let’s get that 

innovative spirit going. Good 

luck to all our councils! 

 

Fraternally, 

Gary Gallagher 

State Secretary 

Message from State 

Treasurer 
 

Brother Knights, welcome 

back to the start of another 

Columbian year for all our 

councils after a less restricted 

summer than last year.  All 

councils should have already 

received your notice of the 

first half assessments for 2021-

2022. I want to stress the 

importance of keeping these 

assessments current. Keeping 

dues and assessments current 

affects the council's standing 

with Supreme and State as 

well as making your council 

eligible for awards and 

benefiting from our Member 

Medical Travel Fund. 

I also want to encourage all 

councils to put forward a 

great effort in the sales of our 

Fall Sweep tickets as well as 

our State Lottery tickets (50/50) 

since these are the life blood 

of our jurisdiction. These 

ticket sales allow us to 

continue to operate our 

jurisdiction in a successful 

manner and support the many 

worthwhile causes and 

projects in which we are 

involved.  

As we continue in Public 

Health Alert Level 2, I remind 

you all that we can gather 

together to do good works of 

charity and even hold 

meetings as long we follow 

current guidelines. I look 

forward when we meet again 

in person and share our 

experiences. I encourage all 

Grand Knights to keep in 

contact with their Brothers. 

The growth of the Order is of 

prime importance and I 

challenge all Councils to 

actively recruit Catholic 

gentlemen. Make sure that 

every eligible man in your 

parish is encouraged to join 

the Knights of Columbus. My 

wife Christine and I hope that 

everyone’s summer was 

peaceful and relaxing. With 

our children and grand- 

children back in school for 

another academic year, we 

wish them success. I look 

forward to meeting many of 

you during the year. 

Fraternally yours, 

Paul Baldwin 

State Treasurer 
 

Message from State 

Advocate 
 

Brother Knights, first of all, I 

want to say congratulations to 

our new State Deputy, Brother 

Pat Gambin, and wish him a 

successful term in office. Also, 

congratulations to our past 

State Deputy, Brother Gordon 

Lannon, for his dedication 

and hard work during his 

term in office. I welcome 

Brother Roland Castillo as our 

new newsletter editor.  
 

Brothers, I welcome you all to 

the New Columbian Year of 

2021/2022. As your newly 

elected State Advocate I 

oversea the legal operations of 

our jurisdiction.  
 

One aspect I wish to appeal to 

all Grand Knights is that your 

Councils become fully 

compliant and take the Safe 

Environment Program as it’s 

required by our Supreme 

Council. I sent an email out a 

week ago with directions on 

how to become compliant and 

I hope it was helpful. Please 

keep in mind that it is one of 

the requirements for a Council 

to earn the Star Council 

Award.   
 



Covid-19 may have given us 

new terms such as “Alert 

Levels” and “Staycation”, and 

has also given us “new 

normal”. Under new normal, 

we as Knights of Columbus 

can still continue the good  

work that we are known for 

and will continue to be known 

for.  
 

If you need any assistance, 

please feel free to reach out to 

me at any time.  

I will all Councils a very 

successful Columbian Year 

and Keep Safe. 
 

Vivat Jesus! 
 

Brendan Vickers 

State Advocate 

 

Message from State 

Warden 
 

My Brother Knights, 

Greetings to all councils in 

Newfoundland and Labrador 

for this up-and-coming 

Columbian year. Thank you 

for your support and electing 

me as your State Warden at 

the 2021 convention. My 

contact information is in our 

state directory should you 

need my assistance. As State 

Warden, I am also our 

appointed State Program 

director. I am available to 

councils and program 

directors as required. I thank 

the State Deputy Pat Gambin 

and his executive for the 

appointment and confidence 

in me to promote our orders 

programs. 

Our Columbian year has 

begun. Councils are now 

beginning to meet, programs 

are being discussed, and plans 

put in place to enact same. As 

discussed during our summer 

convention, programs are 

most important to the order. 

A council’s success is defined 

by running programs and 

keeping members engaged at 

the council level and at our 

State and Supreme levels. I 

encourage all members to 

think outside the box. 

Continue with your 

traditional programs but also 

look at new ideas. Facebook, 

Twitter and on-line social 

platforms can help to promote 

your councils and its 

programs. Take advantage of 

our Columbian magazine and 

look on-line to see what our 

fellow knights are doing in 

other provinces. I have 

spoken to members who 

promote their sales of tickets 

via Facebook. Others, Drive-in 

food drives, both great ideas. 

Our Scholarship programs 

also promote our order and 

remain available to all, so let’s 

continue to promote same. 

Faith, Family, Community 

and Life are the core for our 

order. Faith in action! James 2: 

24 24 “So you see, we are 

shown to be right with God 

by what we do, not by faith 

alone”. Charity defines who 

we are as Knights. This in 

turn generates recruitment 

opportunities. 

The 19th annual Knights of 

Columbus Rosary and Light 

Procession will take place on 

Thursday, October 7th at the 

Basilica of St. John the Baptist 

in St. John’s starting at 7.30 

PM. 

Congratulations to Brother 

Roland Castillo, our new 

Editor and his first edition of 

Knightly News. Thank you 

for this important service to 

our order. 

Wishing all a successful 

Columbian Year. 

Fraternally, 

Darrell Long  

State Warden  

State Program Director  

 

Message from 

Immediate Past State 

Deputy 
 

The new Columbian Year 

started on July 1st, and 

COVID is still with us.  As 

such, many councils are still 



not fully active.  Brothers, it’s 

been eighteen months since 

the pandemic hit, disrupting 

our lives and activities in 

untold ways. 

Some councils were able to 

weather the past year and a 

half and were even able to 

carry out local projects and 

activities despite the COVID 

restrictions and protocols that 

had to be followed.  Now that 

those restrictions have eased 

somewhat, all councils should 

be able and willing to try to 

get back to some semblance of 

operations. 

The Supreme council has 

developed a COVID Recovery 

Program to help councils and 

their parishes emerge strongly 

from the recent pandemic. 

The Program focuses on 

resuming operations in a way 

that inspires members and 

parishioners to become re-

involved with church and 

community activities.  

Each council should have a 

copy of the Covid Recovery 

Program Booklet by now, and 

I would urge all to use the 

booklet to try to get back into 

full swing. If you haven’t 

received the booklet, or have 

misplaced your copy, your 

district deputy or any 

member of the State Council 

will be only too happy to help 

you get one. 

Council officers are also 

encouraged to take advantage 

of the many training 

opportunities offered by 

Supreme Council and by the 

Canadian Association of the 

Knights of Columbus to seek 

further advancement in their 

council.  

This is also a good time to try 

to recruit new members.  

Brothers, I’d like to wish you 

all good luck with your 

endeavors this year, and to let 

you know that if you have 

any questions or concerns, 

your DD’s and your State 

Council are just a phone call 

away. 

Gord Lannon 

Immediate Past State Deputy 
 
 

Message from District 

Deputy #5 
 

Greetings Brother Knights to 

you and your families.  Hope 

you all had a wonderful 

summer.   During this past 

year or so, through the Grace 

of God, we have found ways 

and means of continuing the 

work of our founder Blessed 

Michael McGivney.  For this 

year, I have been asked to 

continue to represent the 

councils of District #5. 

Brothers always remember, if 

you are a member of The K of 

C, or a member with a 

position on the executive, we 

are one body caring for the 

needs of our Church and 

Communities through the 

virtues of Charity, Unity, and 

Fraternity; together making a 

difference in our communities 

and also around the world. 

Through the experiences of 

Covid 19 and the difficulties 

that we have faced, the one 

thing that has helped me and 

our families was prayer, 

especially the Rosary.  As we 

continue our journey as 

members, please remember 

and be faithful to prayer and 

the Works of The Knights of 

Columbus.  It will help make 

our world a better place to 

love and to live, as we journey 

together making a difference 

one day at time.  

 

God Bless 

Dave Kenny 

District Deputy #5 

 

Message from State 

Faith Director 

Greetings my brothers, may 

this small salutation find you 

and all dear ones well. The 

workings of this new year 

stand waiting. I wish all 

councils in our wonderful NL 



well and with willing hearts 

to be the “Right Arm” our 

church needs in an ever 

changing and challenging 

world. As we meet in our 

individual councils, may we 

never lose sight of the fact of 

our fraternal charity, unity 

and brotherhood. I’m fully 

aware I’m “preaching to the 

choir!” Along with our 

patriotic fervor “long may our 

order stand in this great land.” 

I leave you with the words of 

Saint Francis of Assisi: “never 

cease to preach the gospel ….. 

use words if necessary.” With 

good wishes and fraternal 

blessings. 

 

Brian J. Terry 

State Faith Director  

 

 

Message from State 

Life Director 

Hello Brother Knights: 

Welcome back to a new 

fraternal year filled with new 

possibilities, new plans and 

greater participation in our 

programs. A new year always 

warrants some reflection. We 

looked back on the year past 

with its many restrictions, and 

we hope that with God’s help 

we will be able to do more of 

the activities we were used to 

doing in our councils, in the 

year ahead. 

I would encourage all council 

Life Directors and Grand 

Knights to ensure their 

councils are fully 

participating in our life 

programs. Our “Faith in 

Action” guidebook outlines 

the many activities that 

councils can participate and 

support. It is extremely 

important for councils to 

defend life from conception to 

natural death. 

Once again our province will 

participate in the Silver Rose 

program that promotes 

respect for life through a 

meaningful pilgrimage. More 

information will be sent to all 

Life Directors and Grand 

Knights when it is available. 

The Centre for Life needs our 

continued support more than 

ever. I would like to 

encourage all councils that are 

selling tickets for the centre to 

make an extra effort to sell as 

many as possible. Also, 

councils take out or renew 

your membership with the 

centre, it only costs $20.00. 

As Brother Knights we need 

to remember that we are 

united by our founding 

principles of unity, charity, 

fraternity and patriotism and 

we will defend life to the end. 

 

 

Fraternally yours, 

Eugene Hurley 

Life Director 

          

  
 

Message from State 

Lottery Chair 

 

To Worthy Grand Knights 

and Brother Knights, our 

annual fall ticket sweep 

campaign is well under away 

again.  By now, all councils 

should have their tickets 

distributed to their members.  

The draw date is only two and 

a half months away on 

December 4th.  These tickets 

are only one dollar each and 

are a good fundraiser for 

councils.  All tickets must be 

passed in at the registration 

desk, during the winter 

meetings.  Have cheques 

made out the Knights of 

Columbus State Council.   

Jerry Barker 

State Lottery Chair   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE – OCTOBER 7, 2021 

Brother and Sir Knights are encouraged to set aside some time for a special event that is 

taking place at the Basilica of St. John the Baptist in St. John’s early next month.  The 

event is the 19th annual Knights of Columbus Rosary and Light Procession that is 

scheduled for Thursday, October 7th starting at 7.30 PM. Because of COVID 19 some 

changes had to be made but this special ceremony does maintain a truly spiritual feeling. 

Although one of the changes resulted in the elimination of the impressive candle light 

procession around the Basilica a smaller moving procession does take place.  Knights will 

carry the Banner of the Blessed Virgin Mary, a picture of Blessed Father McGivney and the 

Knights of Columbus ICON.. Among those taking part in the procession will be our 

Worthy State Deputy Brother Pat Gambin and our Fourth Degree Master Sir Knight 

Gerard Butt. 

Anyone wishing to come to the Basilica for the Rosary and Light Procession must register 

with the parish by calling 754-2170. Also the ceremony will be live streamed on the 

Basilica Parish website www.thebasilica.church/live broadcast. All knights are asked to 

come to the Basilica on October 7th, if possible, or watch it virtually. Invite your family and 

friends as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.thebasilica.church/live


Message from State 

Membership Director 

The first quarter of the 

fraternal year is rapidly 

passing us by. Brothers as you 

have heard many times, 

membership is what we are 

about. Without growing our 

Order, the great work to help 

our families, church, and 

communities that the Knights 

of Columbus has been known 

for, will not get done. 

Let each of us recruit a 

new/former member in the 

next 3 weeks. 

The State Scholarships 

deadline is fast approaching 

and you could use that as a 

recruitment tool. Check with 

your Councils and get a list of 

names of students who 

graduated in June 2021. If 

they are 18 years old and are 

Catholic they can become 

members. Also use our top 

rated insurance products, the 

member/spouse medical 

travel program and the Hostel 

program to recruit members. 

There are many great reasons 

to join the Knights of 

Columbus but we have to ask 

prospective members and 

give them a reason to join. 

Remember nothing gets the 

attention of people more than 

something that affects the 

pocketbook. 

Also don’t forget the free 

online membership for the 

first year----log in to 

www.kofc.org/joinus and use 

the code MCGIVNEY2020 for 

free membership. 

As members of the Knights of 

Columbus we all have as Past 

Supreme Knight, Carl 

Anderson said “a moral 

responsibility to invite every 

eligible Catholic man to join 

the Knights of Columbus”. 

This was Blessed Michael J. 

McGivney’s vision for the 

Knights of Columbus when 

the Order was formed in 1882.  

Let’s all commit to doing our 

part to have this jurisdiction 

achieve the Circle of Honor 

this fraternal year. 

Promote Membership always, 

Maurice Lewis 

Membership Director 

 

 

  

Knights of Columbus 

State Council Scholarships 

The deadline for the Knights of 

Columbus State, Jubilee, and 

Channing Scholarships is 

October 31. Please contact all 

schools and put a notice in the 

Church Bulletin.  

A request has been sent to all 3 

Dioceses to ask all Parishes to put 

the announcement in Church 

Bulletins from Sept. 12 to Oct. 31 

and advertise on the Community 

channel.  

State Council provides $8000 

annually for Scholarships. Last 

year we received few applications 

especially for the State 

Scholarships.   

There are many students who 

graduated with Honours in June 

2021 and are presently attending a 

Post-Secondary institution that do 

not know about these 

scholarships.  

Let us all do our best to inform all 

students and their parents about 

this opportunity. 

This year there has been a 

significant change in regulations. 

Members, children of 

members/deceased members and 

grandchildren of 

members/deceased members can 

apply. 

All information students need to 

apply can be found on the State 

Council website at 

www.kofcnl.org under 

Scholarships. 

These Scholarships can be a great 

recruiting tool. Let’s use it to 

recruit members. They are out 

there waiting to be asked. 

Students must submit a 

transcript of marks as well as 

confirmation of registration at a 
Post-secondary institution. 

Thank you for your assistance in 

providing this information to 

students in your area. Deserving 

students will thank you for it. 

 

 

http://www.kofc.org/joinus


 

Knights in Action 
 

Corpus Christi Council #7786 

Council is hoping to start Sunday morning breakfast soon.  Every 

3 months, council hosts a free-of-charge, community breakfast 

that is usually well attended.  

Submitted by: Herb Stead, Deputy Grand Knight 

 

St Teresa’s Council #7702 

After a long break from Bingo due to restrictions of COVID 19, we 

started up our weekly Bingo on Sunday, July 4, 2021.  Bingo runs 

every Sunday at the Canadian Legion Branch 1, Blackmarsh Rd. 

Also, on May 5, 2021, we restarted our monthly Rosary and Mass.  

The Rosary was led by our Faith Director, Brother Doyle Rose. 

Submitted by: Gerard Walsh, Life Director/Programs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Join Us…. 

 

Brother Knights, please 

emphasize the need to 

RECRUIT!  Supreme is once 

again offering a free year of 

membership via the 

MCGIVNEY2020 promotion, 

through December 31, 2021, in 

commemoration of the 

beatification of our beloved 

founder, Fr. Michael 

McGivney on October 31, 

2020.  Please promote this gift 

of a free first year 

membership to all potential 

members between now and 

December 31, 2021. Interested 

prospects should simply visit 

kofc.org/joinus, complete the 

membership application, and 

enter the promo code 

MCGIVNEY2020. Any 

questions, please contact 

Gerard Butt, NL State Online 

Membership Coordinator, at 

Gerard.butt@gmail.com  

 

Editor’s Note  

Brother Knights, it is with 

great pleasure that I present to 

you the first quarterly edition 

of the Knightly News for this 

Columbian year, 2021-2022.  

This newsletter is your 

platform for informing fellow 

brothers on new and on-going 

programs and services of your 

councils and allows us to 

showcase the important work 

we do as Knights. 

I would like to take this 

opportunity of thank State 

Deputy Br. Pat Gambin for 

having the confidence in me 

to assume the role as your 

new editor.  I have big shoes 

to fill in taking over for past 

editor Br. Bob Miller as he did 

an outstanding job for the last 

10 or so years. As I told Br. Pat, 

I will give it the "old college 

try" so please bear with me in 

learning the ropes in putting 

together an informative 

newsletter.  

For those that don't me, I have 

been a K of C member since 

2008-2009, completing all my 

degrees (including 4th degree) 

in less than a year. I am a Past 

Grand Knight of Council 

#9464, Our Lady of 

Assumption - Stephenville 

Crossing, past State Family 

Director, and current 

Recorder of my council.  

I would like to encourage as 

many newsletter submissions 

as possible. Again, the Covid-

19 pandemic has severely 

impacted council activities for 

almost 2 years now. However, 

with restrictions starting to 

ease here in our great 

province, I anticipate councils 

to once again implement the 

many activities involving faith, 

community, life, and family. 

So brothers….let’s keep each 

other informed! 

Fraternally, 

Roland Castillo 

Editor – Knightly News 

 

 

Our Founder – Blessed 

Father Michael J. McGivney 
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Bank Mortgage Insurance vs Knights of Columbus Insurance  
                 11 Things to Know 

 
Bank Insurance                   Knights Insurance  

 

 

1. Written by a mortgage advisor                        Written by a Professional Insurance Advisor  

2. Certificate of Insurance (policy owned by bank)          You own and control the contract-protects you  

3. Term of Coverage limited by term of Mortgage   Guaranteed Term of Coverage (up to 20 years)  

4. Rates can go up with renewal of Mortgage Term    Rates don’t go up (can apply to reduce)  

5. Can be declined for renewal of insurance     Policy is medically protected upon issue  

6. Bank may fight claim (and you are not around)    Claim paid within 2-3 weeks  

7. Bank may deny claim if errors on questions     Policy protects your beneficiaries (no denial)  

8. Bank may charge higher rate if medical issues     Rates are not changed after contract issued  

9. Bank may only pay a portion of the claim    Full amount paid  
 
10. If declined by bank at a later renewal then what? Try to apply to other companies at an older age with medical 
issues and a history of being declined for insurance?  
 
11. First to die type plan                                            Individual plans-Surviving spouse still has insurance 

 
  

All members and families should be informed about our insurance and investment products. 

 

Call your agent today and book an appointment. It could be the most important appointment you will 

ever make. 

 

Field agents: 

Brother Terry Tibbs – 709-256-3349, email terrence.tibbs@kofc.org 

Brother Maurice Lewis – 709-447-4461, email maurice.lewis@kofc.org 

Brother James Johnson -- 902-446-3150, email jimmy.johnson@kofc.org (General Agent) 
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Ceremonials, Council Retention & Reactivation 

 

Ceremonials 

Ceremonials are a primary importance of the growth and strength of the Knights of Columbus. 

Ceremonials play a very important role in each of the order’s rules from the Installation of 

Officers, Degree Exemplifications, Council Meetings and Proper Protocol. 

In January 2020, the three separate degrees, Admission, Formation And Knighthood was rolled 

into one degree, namely a combined degree of Charity, Unity and Fraternity. With degree secrecy 

eliminated, it is preferable that the degree to be held in church or other menu with the candidates’ 

family and friends in attendance. It can be done in approximately 30 minutes with five members, 

a Leader, Warden, and one each for lessons of Charity, Unity and Fraternity. Any member doing 

the combined degree will become a third degree member at the one exemplification. Those 1st or 

2nd degree members can attain their Knighthood degree at one seating. Also with this change 

robes has been replaced with the wearing of baldrics along with your dress attire. 

Council Reactivation 

The NL jurisdiction is composed of 36 active councils and 18 inactive councils for a total of 54 

councils. To protect the members of inactive councils, the State Council has continued the process 

of merging inactive councils with active councils in the general area. Just recently, we were 

successful in merging Our Lady of Fatima Council in Clarenville, with Msgr. Williams Council in 

King’s Cove, and St. Columcille Council #9677, St. Fintan’s, with Our Lady of Perpetual Help 

Council #3742, Stephenville. Work is continuing on the merging of other councils that has 0 

members. Many thanks to the Grand Knights and their membership for their excellent 

cooperation. We continue to have on-going dialogue with the District Deputies, Parish Priests, 

and State Personnel looking for an opportunity to reactivate inactive council. To date, no concrete 

results as of yet. 

Council Retention 

Reviewing the 2021-22 Directory, we were successful in electing Executives for 95% of our 

councils. In spite of our success, some of our councils are without a Grand Knight. District 

Deputies must continue to make a concerted and concentrated effort to ensure that each of their 

councils has the Grand Knight’s position and other members of the Executive filled as it  is very 

important to ensure councils remain on a firm footing. 

Fraternally,  

William O’ Rielly 

Past State Deputy 

Cermonials Director 

 



 

 

 

 

           

                                                

                                             

 


